Timber Cove County Water District
Board of Directors
General Meeting Minutes
1-Call to Order: 10:00AM on 9-28-19

Roll Call: Board: John Rea, Chris Feddersohn, Stuart Drake, John Howland
Staff: Cory Cresswell.
Guest: Anne Vernon, Diane Feddersohn, John Gray, Spencer Lipp, Kris Kilgore

2-Approval of Agenda: Stuart Drake moved lohn Rea seconded to approve the agenda. The agenda was
approved with 4 ayes.

3- Approval of the minutes: John Howland moved John Rea seconded to approve the 8-24-19 meeting minutes.
The minutes were approved with 4 ayes.

4-Public Comment: John Gray questioned what the budget line item titled “uncollectable” represented. John
Howland indicated that it mainly represented properties that have been abandoned and or the owners cannot be
found... Kris Kilgore brought up the ISO (Insurance Services Office) requirement that fire hydrants be tested every
three years and that this testing is due now. It was indicated that this testing requirement goes through the local
fire department to the district. It is unclear whether the fire department has received this testing notice. It was
identified that Jim Hughes is the contact person at the ISO.

5-President’s report: President Chris Feddersohn reported that, 1- water operator Tanner Heirs gave areport at
the annual homeowners meeting last week that was well received, 2-that he is working on an annual newsletter to
let district water users know what is going on in the district, 3- that he is working on updating the district “standing
rules”, 4- that he has directed Tanner to explore the possibility of getting interns through Santa Rosa College.

6-Office Permit Report: John Rea reported that we are still pursuing the permit but there is no new information to
report.

7-Operator report: Cory Cresswell reported the following items; 1- The new chlorine analyzer is in place, 2-the
filter train is operating well, 3-nothing new to report regarding security for the district’s equipment, 4-that staff
has been working on fire abatement on district property...

John Howland asked about the excessive noise from tank 2 near his home. Cory stated that Tanner is looking in to
a solution with the manufacturer of the valve and they will report back next meeting.

8-Treasurer’s report: John Howland pointed out the water costs per gallon this last month was 17 cents.

Audit status update for 2014/2015: The auditor had some more questions relating to how assets were booked.
Supposedly all requested information has been turned in and we are waiting for further communication re the
audit.

9-New Business items:

The monthly bills were presented.

John Rea moved John Howland seconded to approve the payment of the presented bills (see attached).
Motion passed unanimously.
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10-The next f?‘ﬂ?)\bﬁﬁrd K}tijinijil'be October 26th, 2019 at 10:00am. The meeting was adjourned at 11:55am
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The Secretary of TCCWD hereby certifies the above minutes were approved and adopted by the Board on the
above date.




